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Sir, in their letter on possible reform of the European Court of Human Rights, Vera Baird QC et al (Sept. 15) quote the landmark case which led to the decriminalisation of homosexuality in Northern Ireland.

I was the successful plaintiff in that Strasbourg case which took from 1976 to October 1981, and know well the issues and complications involved. I remain eternally grateful to the Court which saved me from potential life imprisonment but accept reforms of its procedure and of the margin of appreciation are needed.

Whatever happens by way of a UK Bill of Rights, the fact remains that Strasbourg will continue to trump our Supreme Court as the ultimate court of appeal, and so it should. No national institution, or local Bill of Rights, such as that extra one mooted for Northern Ireland, can be allowed the final say. 

Strasbourg is able to do what the House of Common usually can’t, that is legislate controversial reforms, ones that governments, fearing unpopularity, run scared of. However government should not be encouraged to leave things undone – as in my case – in the hope and expectation that Strasbourg will do the needful, taking both the unpopular decision and the flak.

The interim advice to government of the Commission on a Bill of Right proposes many sensible changes to address the Court’s backlog of 150,000 cases, which are largely of eastern European, Russian and Turkish origin. However the suggestion of requiring individual applications to be countersigned by NGOs is frightening, given their propensity to be of one view. Human rights should not become an alternative form of politics which they also tend to believe.

As many of the relatively large number of 20 cases where the UK was found in violation of the Convention in the last two years involved minor procedural or bureaucratic infringements, there is scope for splitting applications into two groups; one which could, as suggested, be dealt with by way of an advisory opinion, the other, the more substantive cases, proceeding, as before, to Court.

The UK should also ensure it tries to appeal more cases to the Grand Chamber while sending robust and vigorous defenders to the Court rather than, in my experience, the usual F.O. lawyer or NIO trusty.
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